Open Forum: 
 Please complete form before 6:55PM if you wish to speak on a particular subject.  
CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF EAST TAWAKONI, TEXAS

TUESDAY, APRIL 17th, 2018 @ 7:00pm
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE EAST TAWAKONI CITY COUNCIL ON TUESDAY, APRIL 17th, 2018 @ 7:00PM IN THE CIVIC CENTER OF EAST TAWAKONI, AT WHICH MEETING THE FOLLOWING ITEMS OF BUSINESS WILL BE CONSIDERED, TO-WIT:

The City Council of the East Tawakoni reserves the right to adjourn into Executive Session at any time to discuss any of the matters listed below, as authorized by Texas Government Code Sections 551.071 (Consultation with Attorney), 551.072 (Deliberations Regarding Real Property), 551.073 (Deliberations Regarding Prospective Gifts), 551.074(Personnel Matters), 551.076 (Deliberations Regarding Security Devices) and 551.087 (Economic Development). 
MINUTES
Mayor Johnnie LaPrade called the meeting to order at 7pm.

City Secretary, Elinka Harper, called the roll.  All were present with the exception of Lynn Wallace.

Mayor LaPrade led the pledges to the flags and gave the invocation.

OLD BUSINESS:

The consent items were considered to be self-explanatory and enacted with one motion.  Pam Patterson made the motion to approve the items as presented.  Chris Roberts seconded.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor LaPrade stated that the parking lot at the Tornado Shelter was not large enough to handle citizens in case of an emergency.  The parking lot needs to be expanded to the East of the current parking area.  She has received several bids to expand the lot using either crushed concrete or rock.  The two lowest bids she received were $6600 for using rock from one vendor and $5000 for using crushed concrete from the other vendor.  This would expand the parking to a 90’ by 50’ area with 4 to 6 inches of depth.  She would recommend accepting the bid for $5000.  This vendor completed the parking lot at the Wildflower venue in Emory and she visited this venue and feels this would be the best option for the City.  They would be able to start this in approximately two weeks if council votes to approve the addition.  David Rose made the motion to accept the bid of $5000 using the crushed concrete and expand the parking lot.  Pam Patterson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Mayor LaPrade discussed the condition of the sewer plant and what is needed at this time to make sure we remain fully functional.  Mark Wilkinson stated that the Polymer is the most important need for repair at this time.  They are having to manually add the chemicals to the sludge yard due to the Polymer not working at this time.  Joel Garduno attended a class the past week and discussed the issue with an instructor.  The cost of a new Polymer is $11, 000 to $13,000.  It was suggested that the Polymer be taken down piece by piece to clean out and work on it.  Parts for the overhaul kits are $400 to $500.  Pam Patterson made a motion to approve Joel to work overtime to rebuild the Polymer.  Chris Roberts seconded.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Council discussed the condition of the roads on Mohawk and the back portion of Tawakoni Drive in Indian Hills and Harris Harbor in Whispering Oaks.  Mayor LaPrade stated that the City has an agreement with Rains County to help with costs and labor of repairing roads within the City.  The City would be responsible for purchasing the materials and Rains County would supply labor and equipment to repair the roads up to $15,000.  Ronny with Rains County Road and Bridge is going to take measurements for road repairs and we would need to get put on a schedule to get repairs completed.  Pam Patterson made the motion to table this discussion to give Rains County time to access the costs and return at that time to the Council.  Gary Reeves seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Mayor LaPrade discussed with Council that the Police department only has two cars at this time to run their department.  Chief Prock has found a 2012 Dodge Charger for with a sales price of $12,995.  The Chief was able to get the price reduced to $11,800.  The Police department was able to sell two police cars for $5,000.  This would leave a remaining balance to purchase the car with these funds of $6,800 which the City would need to obtain a loan from Commercial Bank of Texas.  The City has the option of obtaining either a 2 year or 3 year note.  The 2 year note would have a quarterly payment of approximately $880.82 or a 3 year note with a quarterly payment of approximately $600.17.  Gary Reeves made the motion to purchase the car and obtain a loan through Commercial Bank of Texas for a 2 year note.  Pam Patterson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

Council discussed amending the definitions in the Zoning Ordinance Chapter 70 Section 70-261 to include a description of a garage.  There are numerous definitions that are used in different cities.  There is a definition for a private garage in the Ordinances.  Reserve officer, Jeff Swaggerty who works for the City of Seagoville as the Code Enforcement Officer provided a definition for the Council to review, but stated that if given a little time could work with the Council to get a definition that would be best for the City.  Pam Patterson made a motion to table this discussion to allow Officer Swaggerty time to update the description.  Chris Roberts seconded.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Council discussed updated Zoning Ordinance 70 Section 316(4) for placement of a garage to be not less than the building line of a main building.  Pam Patterson said she felt that the Council needed more time to review this Ordinance and let Jeff Swaggerty help us in making this decision as well.  Pam Patterson made a motion to table this discussion for further review.  Chris Roberts seconded.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Discussion regarding updating Addendum Article V. Building Codes added to Section 18-213 Water & Sewer Fees to amend the cost for permit fees to be determined by Building Inspectors Fee Calculator provided by Bureau Veritas.  The fee calculator is based on  value of the building structure.  Pam Patterson made the motion to update the cost for permit fees based on Bureau Veritas fee calculator.  Gary Reeves seconded.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Mark Wilkinson gave the water report.
Steven Prock gave the Police Report and introduced his new officer and reserves to the Council.

Terri Rose gave the Fire Report.

Chuck McDermott stated that the EDC board had met on April 4th and there were not enough members present for a quorum.

Robin McPeters stated that Planning and Zoning has received a request for a zoning change and would be meeting to discuss.

Robin McPeters gave the Spirit of East Tawakoni report and stated that their Plant Sale did really well and they made a profit of $568.00.

City Council adjourned into Executive Session under Texas Government Code 551.074 to discuss Personnel Matters at 7:55pm.  Council returned from Executive Session at 8:05pm.
Chris Roberts made the motion to adjourn at 8:07pm.  Pam Patterson seconded.  All were in favor.  City Council meeting adjourned.
APPROVE:





ATTEST:
JOHNNIE LAPRADE, MAYOR



ELINKA M. HARPER, CITY SECRETARY

CERTIFICATE

I, the undersigned authority, do hereby certify that the preceding Notice of the Regular Meeting, City Council of East Tawakoni with scheduled Agenda is a true and correct copy of said notice; and that same Notice and Agenda was posted April 13th, 2018 @ 5pm in the glass notice case outside of City Hall which is convenient and readily accessible to the general public at all times and remained so posted continuously for at least 72 hours preceding the scheduled time of meeting.

                                                                           __________________________ELINKA M. HARPER, CITY SECRETARY
